COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on May 14, 2020 via Zoom
Members Present:  William Byron, Peter Cirioni, Ruth Delmonico, Susan Matatia, Ruth Banfield, Kathy O'Brien
Associate member present: Brian Burke, June Thall, Roger Zimmerman 
Absent: Associate member, Kate Hogan
Member, Susan Pauley was present for the whole meeting; but because of technical difficulties couldn't participate until 10:45 A. M.

The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

A quorum being present the meeting began at 10:02 A. M.
Liaison Reports:
Roger Zimmerman, liaison to the Community Preservation Committee - The CPC met via Zoom on April 13, 27, and May 11 to review and approve project applications. The Stow Municipal Affordable Housing Trust applied for funds to establish a three month emergency rental assistance fund for Stow residents whose income has been lost or reduced due the impact of Covid 19.  This will be presented at Town Meeting.  Also,

the plan to purchase the Stow Acre Driving Range has been withdrawn because it was deemed unusable for the planned purpose.

Brian O'Sullivan, Community Services Coordinator, prepared his report.  He had sixty-two contacts and served thirty-two households.  There are many people in need.  The COA staff and social worker are working as a team.
Brian Burke, liaison to the Selectmen, sent Brian O'Sullivan's report to the Selectmen and to inform them of the activity that is going on despite the building being closed.
COA Chair, Bill Byron, inquired about the COA food program.  Alyson reported that Jim Arbella picks up food five days a week at local supermarkets.  He receives no compensation.  Also, instead of the Boy Scouts, volunteers have placed flags on veterans' graves. 
Director's Report-

· The staff is reaching out to the oldest citizens sending "Cheer Packages."

· Exercise classes continue on Stow TV, YouTube, and Zoom.

· Dave Ashman, van driver and musician, created a musical tribute to Stow seniors which can be viewed on StowTV and YouTube.

· Brains & Balance is offering a free class.

· Van is busy taking people to appointments, banks, pharmacy, and jobs.

· Food Program continues.  People call Outreach and express what they need. The staff then packs the items for pick-up or delivery.  There are fewer people requesting food so when there's an excess it goes to local organizations and communities.

· Stow residents can still request and get durable medical equipment.

· Mealsite continues to provide meals.  People pick up or meals get delivered.

· Food stamps and fuel assistance is available.

· People can make arrangements to have something faxed or make copies.
· The 20 Passenger van is all repaired.  Wouldn't start yesterday; Acton Ford is checking it out.

· Alyson has weekly meetings with the Massachusetts COA, Minuteman Senior Services, and local senior centers.  When the COA's open, it should be coordinated with regional councils.

· Now that there are no volunteers helping in the office, the staff is doing everything, very busy.

· Proposed closing Friday through Tuesday for the Memorial Day week-end.
· Last month we served 166 clients; currently we have 152.  We've had 355 calls, and about 12 people per day.

· Suzanne has been given clearance to return to work, but needs to be evaluated by an independent doctor for a "Fit for Duty" exam.
· Kathy O'Brien inquired about plexiglass protection at the reception desk.  Since so many businesses have installed plexiglass, there is none available at this time.

· Alyson submitted an article to The Independent reaching out to seniors, informing them that services are still available while the building is closed. 

Outreach, Martha Shea prepared a review of current activities. Board members received copies. Most of her report was mentioned in Alyson's report.
· Staff's priority is maintaining health by wearing masks and gloves, and staggering scheduling.

· Orders for COA food are taken every day between 10 - 11:30.

· We've received many donations of food and gift cards to Shaws.
· Working closely with the management of Plantation, Meeting House, and Pilot Grove to make sure people in those communities know what we offer.

· Many masks have been made by volunteers and have been distributed in a variety of ways.

· We check in by phone to our most vulnerable seniors, and friendly visiting is now done over the phone.

· We have been working closely with the Stow Police to assist our seniors especially with cases of fraud.

· Gigi initiated the "Cheer Packages" which contain a few small items to bring a smile to the recipient.  We started with the oldest seniors and are working down.

No other business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:10 A. M.
